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	Minutes
	Date October 6, 2020
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jim Felton, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, Jay Mackay, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #201006-001
“That the Minutes from September 16, 2020 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Ewart)
Motion was Carried



	TREASURER’s REPORT
	The balance at end of September is $599,493.66. 

There was a revenue fundraising increase for this month as bingo has slot machines installed.  It’s the only gambling outlet so we received $2036.14 for this month.  This may change once the casino opens.

MOTION #201006-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Dunn)
Motion was Carried



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Kevin Taylor
Ted Pendle

WMA Promotions

Linda Lauzon
SHL supplies for volunteers
Internet

HL Promotions

Honorarium
$98.28
$118.39

$2260.00

$330.00
MOTION #201006-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Forbes)
Motion was Carried
Volunteers who do our fundraising are doing a lot of work and travelling back and forth to City Hall.

MOTION #201006-004
“That we reimburse Bonnie Marcy for mileage of $50 per month until Bingos restart.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Motion was Carried
Session 2 Proposed Budget:

· Proposed budget passed by Budget Committee.

· This budget is based on a 7-week period.

· Fee structure  - IP6 to Bantam $140, Instructional $100, Midget/Juvenile $90.
· Key thing to note is that Midget /Juvenile $90 includes $50 of Hockey Canada insurance as that division was not included in Session 1.  That division is also only on the ice once weekly for 7 weeks.

· If there is a roll back due to COVID, referee and timekeeper expenses would be moved to the surplus line in budget.

MOTION #201006-005

 “That the Budget for Session 2 starting November 1 to be adopted as presented.” (Pendle/Ewart)
Motion was Carried



	MEETING FOLLOW UPS

	LIVE STREAMING AT ARENAS

· There is a document to review.

· One option is Live Barn which is a subscription-based service where each individual family would pay $15 per month to view practices/games.

· There is an ability for SHA to make money from this.

· After consulting with the Techs at Best Buy, there is a cheaper alternative with using a Go Pro 7 and the cost would be $350.  We now have WIFI in the arenas which would make this alternative viable.

· Proposing SHA purchase 1 camera and committing some money to see how well we can make this work.

· It would live stream to our Facebook page.

· We could do live stream of the ice surface.

· It would be a significant dissatisfier to put the $15 a month cost on every family via the Live Barn option.

· We could put on a small surcharge for COVID related expenses to offset the cost of the Go Pro option.
· We would need to test it first.

· The demand for spectators will increase as we move through the stages.

· Everything we can do to encourage spectators not to attend the arena is positive due to COVID.

· There is a bit of time to set it up.  Once it is set up and running there should be very little work required to keep it running.

· We would need some tech smart people to install and maintain it.

· It would always be on.  No ongoing operating of it.  

· There was concern presented about privacy issues.  

· Concern is that if it was on 24/7 it would also include other user groups.  There is concern about who is watching children play.
· Our current media waiver is an agreement that child or child’s name/likeness could be in various media and I approve that use.  

· We don’t know if the City would allow the use of 24/7 streaming.

· City workers would need to sign a release as well if we proceed.

· There is an option to connect with other User Groups to see whether they wanted to contribute.  Previously Sarnia Girls’ were not in agreement when this was proposed a couple of years ago nor was Lambton AAA.

· We don’t have this set up in Budget # 2.

· There were also questions about how we secure it and whether there was power available.

MOTION #201006-006
“That SHA pursue the possibility of developing the concept of video recording or practices/games for Sarnia Hockey activities.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Motion was carried with 5 opposed
ACTION ITEM:
· Need to check the viability of this with Trevor Sanderson at City of Sarnia.

· Check with Techs to see if we can remotely shut it off.




	REGISTRATION
	Session 2 Registration

· Originally planned to open on Friday. 
· Propose opening a soft registration that would include sending an invite to those players currently rostered in Session 1 to give them the time October 9-12 to register in order to guarantee their spot.  If they are late registering they may not get their spot.

· We have 2 divisions that were full in Session 1.

· We would open up to public after October 12.

· We would have rep and HL close on October 23.

· That would give 2 weeks before the start of Session 2.  
· There is not an issue with the older age groups as there is room in recreation.

· Emails notifying current registered players about next session registration would start to be sent prior to registration opening with U9-10 on Wednesday, Thursday U11 and U13 and Friday U16 and U18.
· In Session 1 there were no turnaways for U6 or U7.  A U9 player moved to Point Edward.  In U11 no one was turned away and one player moved to U13.  We were able to find spots for every player except for one that didn’t really want to register.
· We have some that are waiting for U9 for game play and intentionally didn’t register in Session 1.

· There are also some issues with rostering as a player in is a move and a player out is a move and Alliance is only allowing 20 moves for a roster.

· We could start a wait list in U9 if there is high demand and if we get to 20 we could consider another cohort dependent upon whether we have a coach/ice availability.
· We could add an additional cohort in Instructional.

· 7-8 am ice on Saturday is available.  Sunday from 7-9 am at PASA could be available.

· There is no room during the week for practice.

· It was decided we will continue with our current cohorts and then take a wait list.  If there is significant enough registrants to create a new cohort Vice Chair of House League, the Convener and Ice Scheduler could see what they could do to accommodate.

· We don’t want to turn anyone away but we need to stay in a budget.

· Send out an update to HL parents on website to explain how Session 2 will look.

· We will get an update from Alliance this week after Alliance meeting with OHF.

· We need to know what we can or can’t do at Stage 3 (b).

· We need to know position on scrimmaging versus games.

· We don’t have to wait until registration closes to take action if there is a wait list.

ACTION ITEMS:
· Registrar to send out emails to current players in Session 1 as described.

· Registrar to start a wait list if needed and liaise with HL Vice Chair when required.

· An update to be added to the Website describing Session 2.

· Get further direction from the Alliance.

ROSTER UPDATE:

· Rostering is going well.

· Goal is to have all players rostered in Session 1 by Friday October 9.
· Rep players are all rostered.

· This will help with registration for Session 2 in determining who still has to pay the Hockey Canada surcharge.
· Rosters that we have currently are set.  There is no room for player movement.  No moving players from one cohort to another.  Waiting to see what steps have to occur to reclassify a roster.  Because we set our A teams as Tier 2 and MD as Tier 3 there is no movement back and forth.

· We will ask Alliance if there is flexibility regarding this.


	HOUSE LEAGUE VICE CHAIR
	GOALIE SHORTAGE:
· Propose to buy Shooter Tutors at cost of $400 each.  

· 2 to be at Sarnia Arena for U13, U15 games and 2 at Clearwater.

· In U13 we have 4 cohorts and only 4 or 5 confirmed goalies so we are short.

· In U9 there isn’t goalie equipment issued for common use so they will have issues as well.
· Fabric shooter tutors are portable so coach could put in his bag.

· Cost is $2600.  

· Quotes to be sent to Barb Walsh,Vice-Chair Administration.
· Shooter Tutors are between $70 and $100, however the $400 ones are hard plastic with steel hardware on the hinges.  

· Left room in the budget to cover this cost in House League Equipment.

· We would add these to our inventory so they are returned at the end of the season.

· We don’t have any small enough for the U7 nets.  We do provide goalie equipment for dedicated goalies.  If not we have to use a player or turn the nets around.

· Soft ones are for U9 only.

· The Board acknowledges a Conflict of Interest for Jay McKay as SHA would be ordering them from Forge Hockey and he is a member of this Board and owner/operator of Forge Hockey.  
· Forge Hockey has the expertise and a tried and true piece of equipment that meets our needs. Jay will not be involved in the vote or approval of the equipment.
· There are 2 prototypes at Clearwater.  

· Engrave Property of Sarnia Hockey on the equipment.

· Forge Hockey can also custom make one for a smaller net.

· No ½ ice games for U9 due to limitation on players which would leave ½ the ice empty all the time.  If we leave it at development stage in Session 2, we can run scrimmages to prepare for full ice of U-9.




	ICE DIRECTOR
	· Alliance hosted an Ice Scheduler meeting yesterday.  Propose to start up after Thanksgiving where teams within regions can start to play hockey games.  It would be in 4-week intervals.  
· External games for 2 weeks and then next 2 weeks play against yourself.  That would be the 14 days of self-isolation for players.

· Rosters of teams A and B of 9 players each.

· GTHL has announced suspension of Hockey until Jan 1.

· Alliance is meeting with OHF today.

· Alliance has a board meeting on Wednesday to determine moving forward.

· Alliance is encouraging facilities to be mindful of not renting ice to non-sanctioned teams as non-sanctioned teams are trying to book ice outside of Toronto.

· Alliance will provide an update after Board Meeting on Wednesday.

· We are not prepared to start after Thanksgiving because we have scheduled to November 1.

· Ice shortages in Chatham as not all arenas have opened up.

· We are still at 3 (b) that does not allow us to cross Health Units.

· We need to get OHF to waive that requirement.

· We did not move to 3(c) on October 1

· We need to be clear on what OHF expectations are but we are doing inter cohort scrimmage and are content with that.  It is best to stay conservative at this point for Session 2.

· Recreation League will not change how we are doing hockey from now until March.


	HOUSE LEAGUE EQUIPMENT
	· The keys are being issued and Clearwater based teams have equipment in their lockers.
· IP6 and Instructional are at PASA and just need some pucks and some new locks.

· Expect to have the initial distribution of equipment completed by Friday.

COVID EQUIPMENT PROPOSAL:

· There are expenses related to COVID that are beyond the scope of our normal budgeting process and registration.

· Appropriate to add $5 surcharge to fund COVID preventative measures.

· We need to move to temperature screening at the doors.

· They are being used at sports venues across the province.

· They provide a good level of protection.

· Teams will have sanitation and hygiene supplies for bench staff to use for high touch items.

· Surcharge to pay for those COVID related measures.

· The most contentious would be the infrared screening thermometers.  Non-subjective way to determining symptoms.  It is the number one predictor of COVID. 

· If a child really wants to go to hockey there is a chance they could lie or down play their symptoms.

· Temperature screening could be a stand-alone feature but if the Team Manager checks temperatures and then directs the child to sanitize at the station this would provide added protection.
· With the arc of the pandemic it will be increasingly hard to offer the programming as we want to.  We are now moving to another spike in Ontario.

· We were able to get away with lower level screening earlier in September.

· Question on how we would manage the hardware itself and who would monitor.

· They are $65 each.  We could buy one per team or 3 per arena and secure in the Equipment room.
· We have 2 entrances per arena that have to be covered.  We would need 48 if we issued per team.

· It could be done as a spot check system.  

· We have set the budget for Session 2. 

· It we choose to go forward the COVID fees would apply to Session 3 to recoup the expense.

· We could get ranges – set up at the fever setting.  It’s only a pass/fail.  If you get a fail you can do it a second time.

· The wrist is rated as more accurate in children.

· Spectators would be masked and social distanced so not as much need for temperature checks as we would need to trust that they are abiding by screening questions.

· Fixed version could be cost prohibitive.

MOTION #201006-007
“That SHA purchase temperature screening devices to enhance COVID screening of participants on entry to SHA activities” (Chadwick/B. Walsh)
Motion was Carried
MOTION #201006-008
“That SHA provide sanitation supplies for coaching staff including disposable masks for use at SHA activities.” (Chadwick/Forbes)
Motion was Carried
ACTION ITEM:  Harry Chadwick to work with Paul Douglass in sourcing supplies.


	NEW BUSINESS
	POLICE CHECKS:
· Reminder for bench staff to sign CODF or obtain police check.

· Reminder to Board as well to complete this. 
SUB COMMITTEE REPORT:
· Proposal to City for acquisition of Clearwater Arena.

· Committee met and agreed we would bring a Motion to the Board.
· If the City is interested it would benefit kids for future years.

· We could manage it differently than the City is able to.

· Arena Advisory Committee – Parks and Rec put forward a 1.3 million capital budget for 2021.  It is going through all the steps for approval at November budget meeting.

· Parking lot improvements for Clearwater is included in this budget.
· Proposal to be forwarded to the Board prior to being sent out to the City.
MOTION #201006-009
“That SHA approve the submission of a preliminary proposal to the City of Sarnia to show interest in acquiring Clearwater Arena and a budget of $5000 be set for this process.” (Lapointe/K. Taylor)
Motion was Carried
RZONE DRAFT POLICY
· Looking for input and feedback from user groups based on our participation on the Arena Advisory Committee.  Provide any comments to Linda Lauzon or Paul Walsh by October 28.  




	adjournment


	MOTION #201006-010
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be Wednesday October 21, 2020 via teleconference.
Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
